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August 11, 2023 
 
 
State Clearinghouse  
P.O. Box 3044  
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 
 
This is an updated memo to correct an error in the original notification to withdraw the Notice of 
Preparation dated August 10 2023. The original notification inadvertently stated that the 
conditions as described in section 15164 of the CEQA Guidelines were not met but instead 
should have referenced Section 15162 of the CEQA Guidelines.  Corrected below: 
 
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) withdraws the Notice of Preparation 
(NOP) of a draft supplemental Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the Centennial Corridor 
Project (SCH Number 2008091102). Additional technical analysis by Caltrans has determined 
that the change in scope does not meet the threshold to require the preparation of a 
subsequent or supplemental EIR.  
 
Sections 15162 to 15164 of the CEQA Guidelines outline the type and circumstances for the 
preparation of either a subsequent EIR or an addendum to the EIR. After carefully analyzing 
the proposed scope of work, Caltrans concluded that the changes do not meet the conditions 
as described in 15162 of the CEQA Guidelines.  
 

Sincerely, 

 

SHANE GUNN 
Senior Environmental Scientist - Supervisor 
(559) 832-0051 
 
 


